
Friday 10th November 2023 

Important Dates 

13.11.23   Odd Socks Day 

13.11.23   Antibullying Talks (all week) 

17.11.23   Children in Need  (rainbow colours) 

22.11.23   Y6 Imperial War Museum trip 

24.11.23   INSET No School 

27.11.23  & 4.12.23  YR3 Stonehenge Trip 

Right start : Bright Future 

Headteacher Message  

Sports Teams 

Our pupils were resilient and enjoyed their time at Osterley Park this week, running and representing 

the school and themselves. Our YR1 footballers also had an enjoyable day out this week in Cranford 

and tried their best. Thank you to the staff team that made this happen too. 

Odd Socks Day 

On Monday the children are being encouraged to wear odd socks to school to celebrate anti bullying 

week. There will also be year group talks on anti bullying run by the local police. 

Diwali 

We had a lovely Diwali lunch in school yesterday and we wish those celebrating at the weekend a   

Happy Diwali. We look forward to hearing about the celebrations on Monday when the children       

return. 

ParentMail 

A reminder to please continue to check your Parent Mail for the latest news and information, including 

letters, trips and payments. Thank you.  

  

 

Skye Cam  
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Nursery Weekly News        Friday 10th November 2023 

What have we been up to this week? 

This week the children have been learning all about the ‘Festival of Light’ Diwali. 
Thank you to the parents who have uploaded pictures of their children in their 

celebration clothes.  

The children have enjoyed making colorful Rangoli patterns on the plates and  

using rice. They have got very creative with their designs.  

Outside the children have been using the large blocks to make a bridge for Rama 
to cross and save Sita, just like in the Diwali story. They have also been sorting 

autumn objects into different groups 

The children have enjoyed the role play area by dressing up in Diwali clothes and 
retelling the story using puppets. They have also been sharing the Diwali food 

and making henna patterns.  

The children have been developing their fine motor skills by making candle  

holders for their divas using gems, pipe cleaners and sticks.  

  

 

Merits this week 

Sorab for being a kid friend and helping Adriel with his zip  

Matteo for trying really hard to retell the Diwali story  

Shivansh, Ivan and Ahana for fantastic role play for the Diwali story 

Minha and Etta for brilliant reading with expression 

Medeiah for always sitting  and listening sensibly on the carpet 

Anaya for making a beautiful diva holder using playdough 

Pavan for sharing lots of information about Diwali with the class 

Raghvi for always being keen and enthusiastic during carpet time 

Alayah for making a Rangoli pattern plate  

Srihitha for always being polite and saying please and thank you 

Jaisiram for excellent reading on the carpet  



  

 

Photos from our week 



Reception Weekly News          Friday 10th November 2023  
  

 

What have we been up to this week? 

This week in Reception, we have had a wonderful time learning about Diwali. The children have been 

learning about the story of Rama and Sita, creating traditional Indian art and learning about the     

beautiful traditions. They have had a fantastic time creating salt dough and playdough divas  and     

decorating them with colorful paint and gems.  The children have also been using piping bags to create 

wonderful Mendi patterns on cardboard hands, taking their time to copy tradition designs and create 

their own unique patterns. In Phonics, we have been learning  the sounds f, ff, l, ll and ss. The children 

have been practicing Green Froggy high frequency words like he, she and me. We are now using our 

phonic knowledge to write for a purpose; this week the children produced Diwali cards. In Maths, we 

have been learning about shapes, especially circles and triangles. We have been sorting shapes,       

recognising their properties (corners, sides) and finding real life examples of the shapes around the 

school. 

Merits 
Oak Class 

Leila for being so compassionate and using her initiative to support her peers feelings. 

Willa for recognising so many initial sounds throughout the day. 

Bilal for becoming more independent during writing tasks and recognising the 2nd and 3rd 
sound in words. 

Wali for producing a wonderful piece of writing for a Diwali card. 

Akshadaah and Hanika for producing beautiful Mendi patterns. 

 

Birch Class  

Faith for being friendly and welcoming when ever someone needs a friend.  

Harry for super effort writing letters of the alphabet at school and counting to 10 in Spanish 
at home! 

Gurfateh for settling quickly back into Birch class. 

Amaal for finding so many triangles and circles in the environment. 

Tanisha and Mridula for working well in all subject areas.  

 

Elm Class 

Matteo for focusing and enjoying self-directed play at the sink. 

Emily T for beautiful letter formation at carpet time. 

Kridhay for settling in so well and learning the routines with ease. 

Ayaan for using some words and gestures to communicate. 

Sushanth for doing an amazing job when blending to read.  



  

 

Reminders 

Monday 13th November — Odd  socks day. 

To celebrate our differences and mark the beginning of anti-bulling week, please encourage your child to come 

into school wearing odd socks! 

Friday 17th November — Children in need. 

Please encourage your child to come into school wearing spots or bright colours! 

Happy Diwali to all the families celebrating this weekend! 

Photos from our week 



Year 1 Weekly News         Friday 10th November 2023 
  

 

Merits 

Beech Class 

Mankirat—for writing how Mr Bunting feels in her English work.  

Zahra—for being confident in class and putting her hand up to answer questions.  

Emily— for improving in her spellings this week and really working hard.  

Maya—for trying really heard in her reading.  

Aaira— for making a beautiful tree of life.  

 

Maple Class 

Xander– for working super hard and completing his phonics worksheet independently. 

Bashir– for doing his art work with great enthusiasm. 

Zayn-  for being fully engaged during science lesson about materials. 

Chloe and Taran– for working super hard when completing their Math worksheet about addition 
and subtraction. 

Jade– for completing her English writing task with very little support making use of conjunctions 
such as ‘because’. 

 

Willow Class 

Sebastian and Kai– for doing amazing at the Football Tournament.  

Yousuf– for trying his best at using the number line when adding and subtracting sums.  

Naksatra and Ethan– for doing really well in their phonics this week. 

Samir– for being able to identify human and physical features in Geography.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What have we been up to this week? 

This week in Year 1, we have continued to read our book ‘Lost In The Museum’ and have been sequencing  the 

story using role play and images. We also discussed the characters feelings and how they change throughout 

the story.  

In Maths, we have learnt how to add and subtract using a number line and number square.   

In Geography, we have learnt what Geography is and why it is important and what we use it for.  In Art, this 

week, the children have has a lot of fun creating their 3D art work of ‘Tree Of Life.’  



  

 

Class Dojo 

Beech— 420 Maple – 670 

       Willow– 590 

Photos from our week 

Reminders  

Please bring in book bags everyday. 

Homework given on Thursday, bring back on a Monday.  

Reading Task homework given on Monday and marked the following Monday. 

Please support your child in their spellings. 

Reading eggs and Bug Club should now be working.  

Please bring in toilet roll tubes and newspaper for Beech Class. 



    Year 2 Weekly News            Friday 10th  November 2023 

What have we been up to this week? 

This week year 2 have been busy describing 2d and 3d shapes. We have been counting      

vertices and edges and comparing 2d and 3d. In topic the children have been learning why 

some Queens are significant and how they changed England. We have been enjoying the 

Gruffalo this week and have been collecting adjectives to describe the forest setting. We 

then wrote in role as the Gruffalo and described the forest using noun phrases.  

  

 

Merits 

Aspen  

Viaan and Rithvik for great knowledge of gods and goddesses in RE.  

Anriruddh and Vivan  for excellent use of noun phrases to describe a setting. 

Miya for super effort with phonics this week using the al sound correctly.  

Adam I for great effort in music this week.  

Chestnut 

Tomas– for working really hard in maths when looking at the faces, verticies and edges of 3D 
shapes. 

Krystle– for her use of verbs and adverbs in English when describing the Gruffalo’s forest. 

James—for working really hard in Phonics using the ‘ey’ sound correctly.  

Kyarah and Tanishqa– for their fantastic knowledge of rhythm, tempo and pitch whilst using musical 
instruments, to reproduce animal sounds in music.  

Malika– for her beautiful Diwali card in RE! 

Pine  

Yuvaan for settling into Wellington Primary school. 

Veer for his excellent understanding of identifying adverbs in his work. 

Azel for writing his descriptive sentences in the role of the Gruffalo of what he could see walking 
through the deep dark forest.  

Jessica for utilising her knowledge of 2D shapes to sort 2D shapes suing different criteria. 

Ralston for excellent learning about Hindu gods and goddesses.  

Mahira for showing excellent understanding of taking photos using portrait or landscape functions. 

Sycamore 

Alina for settling in very well into Sycamore Class and doing her best across all subjects—keep it up! 

Ella and Freya for their excellent teamwork in PE—superstars! 

Maitrin for her super knowledge in RE learning about Hindu Gods—great job! 

Muhammad Azan for his great reasoning skills in maths—great work!  

Aqeela for her excellent participation and attitude to learning during Phonics—well done! 



  

 

Class Dojo  

Aspen—340     Pine– 256    Chestnut–  312   Sycamore— 289 

Photos from our week 



Year 3 Weekly News      Friday 10th November 2023 

What have we been up to this week? 

In English this week in Year 3, we have been comparing the personality, appearance and lifestyle of the           

characters, Stig and Barney, from our new class read, ‘Stig in the Dump’. 

In Maths, we have been using groups and arrays to support our learning of the 3 and 4 times tables. We even 

challenged ourselves by solving extra reasoning questions! 

In PE, we have been learning to dodge the ball and how to move into a free space when playing dodgeball, and in  

Science, we conducted an experiment to find out how the forces push and pull work! 

  

 

 

 

Merits 
Turquoise Class 

Minahil and Anoud—for their exceptional team work skills, communication and trusting attitude 
when creating words out of their body as a group. 

Andrea and Rihaan—for a great comparing and contrasting thinking frame, using comparative 
language. 

Advika and Kshitija—for great reading aloud and oracy when reading chapter 2 of our class text. 

Topaz Class 

Saatvik - for sharing well articulated answers in Science about forces.  

Anvi - for creating a detailed paragraph when comparing two characters in English. 

Reve - for being resilient and trying your best in Maths this week.  

Alan T - for using teamwork when creating words with your body in PE.  

Aisha - for completing your homework and using neat handwriting.  

Lilia - for taking your time and ensuring that your work is tidy. 

Lapis Class 

Ridha and Muaaz - for their wonderful role on the wall to describe Barney and Stig. 

Amira and Mohammed—for an amazing understanding of the 3 times table. 

Amelia and Keon - for their brilliant end of topic test all about Stone Age.  

Sapphire Class 

Vihaan and Elma— for their well informed character comparisons when discussing similarities 
and differences using comparative language.  

Rajveer and Eva—for their amazing  team work when creating words out of their body as a 

group. 

Aarav and Sia— for their creative art work when scaling up their favourite animal. 



 

 

  

ODD SOCKS - on Monday 13th wear odd socks! 

Children in Need day  - Friday 17th please wear RAINBOW colours!  

Stonehenge trip - 27th November (Lapis and Turquoise) and 4th December 2023 
(Sapphire and Topaz). 

If we could kindly request that your child brings their own glue stick into school, 
that would be great! 

Photos from our week 

Class Dojos 

Lapis— 3265 

Topaz— 3215 

Turquoise – 3412 

Sapphire— 3365 

For our Topic this week, we have been drawing 

and labeling our own Celtic warriors.  

We used team working skills 

during our OAA in PE! 

In Maths this week, we learnt our 3 time 

tables and practiced sharing and grouping! 



  Year 4 Weekly News           Friday 10th November 2023 

What have we been up to this week? 
In English, the children analysed the class text ‘The Egyptian Cinderella’ more deeply, focusing 
on the ambitious vocabulary in the text and making inferences about the character’s feelings 
with supporting evidence. In Maths this week, the children began looking at our new topic of 
Area. The children worked incredibly hard to understand how to work out area by counting 
squares and writing answers with cm². In Topic, the children had the opportunity to have a 
virtual journey back in time to explore our new topic of Ancient Egypt. The children were                                    

engaged in using VR headsets, where they explored the pyramids of Giza, the Antechamber 
and a reconstructed Egyptian City. 

 

  

 

Merits 
Moonstone class  
 
Amelia C, Reazel and Anand - for truly excelling in their hot tasks, creating their own Egyptian 
versions of Jack and the Beanstalk. 
Haniya, Thigazh, Riyon and Shrasthi—for displaying remarkable dedication and skill in their 
English work this week, impressively completing an emotions graph with great accuracy and 
understanding. 
 
Obsidian class 
Adelina and Faatimah - for constructing food chains with producers and consumers              
independently.  
Bhasrithaa - for her positive assumptions in our PSHE lesson. 
Amelia and Saajida - for their improved scores in our end of unit test for addition and        
subtraction. 
Jovan  - for his great attitude and improved listening in all lessons this week. 
 
Amethyst class 
Shukria - for her excellent participation in the VR workshop.  
Yuven and Adam - for their excellent Maths work when finding the area of an object.  
Nova—for her excellent participation in PSHCE.  
Wassim and Aaqib - for their excellent effort in swimming.  
 
Amber class 
Navya and Sarah—for their excellent English homework writing a diary in role as Rhodophis, 
including emotive language and their five senses. Well done! 
Colter and Yahya—for drawing a wonderful image of the pyramids and pharaohs on our 
Egyptian themed day. Excellent! 
Vihana—for her perseverance and determination in maths finding the area of a 2D shapes by 
counting squares. Keep it up! 
 



  

 

Odd Socks day—Monday 13th November and Children in Need — Friday 17th November. 

Class Dojos 

Obsidian— 2412 

Amber— 2349 

Amethyst— 2461 

Moonstone— 2346 

Egyptian day!! 

Photos from our week 

In English, we have been deepening our 

understanding of the text using reading 

content domains. 



Year 5 Weekly News      Friday 10th November 2023 

What have we been up to this week? 
This week, in English, we have used sensory language, metaphors and powerful vocabulary to   

describe the setting of The Secret Garden. In Maths this week, we have continued our topic of 

fractions and have been learning how to recognise equivalent fractions and convert improper   

fractions to mixed numbers. We have used cubes and counters to visually represent improper 

fractions and mixed numbers and support our learning. In Topic, we have started to look at citrus 

farming in California and how certain factors make it ideal to grow citrus fruits. 

 

  

 

Merits 

Jade Class 
 
Shameek and Thoranipriya—for excellent contributions in class when using their senses to describe a secret    
garden. 
Sahil and Abdulla– for working hard in Maths to find equivalent fractions. 
Shoubit and Santoshini—for developing communication skills in PE when working in a team. 
 
Pearl Class 
Parth—for writing great examples of sensory language and powerful imagery when describing the secret garden. 
Aloysius - for his hard work in Maths when solving reasoning questions about unit fractions and non-unit          
fractions. 
Anish and Otis—for using ambitious, high level vocabulary in his setting description. 
Klaudia - for her determination as she has been working hard in all her subjects and responding well to feedback 
in ways to improve. 
Nissi—for her great pronunciation when leading learning about different foods and drinks in Spanish. 
 

Diamond Class 

Romain and Aiza B—for working hard in Maths when finding equivalent fractions. 

Neev and Saimon— for their brilliant use of sensory language when writing a setting description. 

Wayne and Munria—for their improved confidence in class and contributing to discussions. 

Emerald Class 

Freden and Shahzad—for their fantastic work in English, challenging themselves to use sensory language and 
powerful imagery to describe the Secret Garden. 
 
Sarah and Ikram - for their improved confidence, participating in class discussions and sharing their thoughts, 
opinions and reflections.  
 
Sergio and Atharva—for their  brilliant communication and team work during PE, encouraging their team       
members and using clear instructions. 
 
 



  

 

Class Dojos 

Diamond– 2594 

Emerald– 2569 

Jade—2508 

Pearl— 2694 

Photos from our week 



Year 6 Weekly News      Friday 10th November 2023 

What have we been up to this week? 

This week in Maths, the children have worked extremely hard trying to solve multistep problems; it is 

really important that the children are encouraged to highlight the key information from their         

questions. They then progressed their learning to BODMAS -  brackets, order, division, multiplication, 

addition and subtraction to work out number sentences with multiple operations. In English, the     

children's learning linked topic with poetry, exploring poems about events of the world war. The      

children explored feelings of the poet and how imagery was created using figurative language. In R.E, 

the children studied a Jewish festival called Rosh Hashanah and explored why it is so important in     

Judaism.  

  

 

Merits 

Jet class 
Fay and Marius—for showcasing a strong  understanding of the eye in Science using key vocabulary in 
their explanations. 
 
Sudher and Maelie—for their excellent participation and good listening in PE this week when           
exploring badminton. 
 
Alina, Natalia and Ameena—for having a clear understanding of BODMAS and how to accurately     
apply this to calculate number sentences with multiple operations.  
 

Ruby class 

Samaira and Taran– for showing empathy when discussing scenarios involving power in PSHCE. 

Srisha and Kiaan– for successfully making comparisons between Rosh Hashanah and other religious 
festivals. 

Jasleen– for a terrific description of the Blitz, exploring the 5 senses. 

Enes– for taking part in class discussion with great confidence when sharing his ideas. 
 
Opal class  
 
Alex - for a super detailed diary entry as a character from our class reader. 

Riddhi - for her excellent thought bubble showing clear reflections of the character. 

Yana and Zainab - for their great effort this week with BODMAS – the order of operations. 

Ashley and Neel - for their honesty and  being responsible when finding valuables dropped by an 
adult.  
 
Coral class  

Pavandeep, Ramanjot and Ishita— for showing super responsibility during lunchtime and informing 
adults. 

Simran— for her fantastic understanding of the features of a poem. 

Gabriel—for his super diary entry, he accurately inferred the character’s thoughts and feelings and 
wrote convincingly in role. 



  

 

Photos from our week 

Class Dojos 

OPAL 2001   JET  2328   RUBY 2345  CORAL 2003 

Maths and English homework this week will be on DOODLE. 
Homework to be completed by Monday 13th November. 

Spellings to be tested on Friday 17th November. 
Odd Socks day—Monday 13th November—please wear odd socks to school. 

Children in Need day— Friday 17th November—please wear rainbow colours to school. 
Trip to the Imperial War Museum on 22nd November—please see ParentMail. 


